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WELCOME TO OUR VISITORS

Archbishop Mitchell T. Rozanski and the people of
the Archdiocese of St. Louis welcome you and hope
that your time in our Mother Church may be an
opportunity to share our faith and joy in Jesus Christ.

Please enjoy the beauty of this building dedicated to
the glory of God and built for the inspiration of all
who enter. Public tours of the Cathedral led by
volunteer guides are available by appointment.

All visitors who are not of the Catholic faith are
welcome to join us in prayer, but not to receive Holy
Communion. Reception of Holy Communion is a sign
of unity of faith and full membership in the Catholic
community. Together let us pray for the eventual
unity of all believers.

If you desire to become a member of the Catholic
Church or to become a member of the Cathedral
Basilica Parish, please complete a registration card,
available at the entrances the church.

All contributions to the Cathedral Basilica parish,
ministries, and maintenance are sincerely appreciated.

CATHEDRAL CONCERTS
314.533.7662

Tours
314.373.8205

Mass Intentions

Specific Mass intentions for each scheduled Mass
listed regularly in this bulletin are made by individual
request. Requests for Mass intentions may be directed
to the rectory by calling 314-373-8202.

Cathedral Tours

Tours of our beautiful church are once again being
offered at various times by appointment during the
week (pending other events). To book a tour, please
visit our website to submit a “tour inquiry” form
(https://cathedralstl.org/tour-info) or contact Susie
Irons at 314-373-8205.
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Dear Parishioners,

I am delighted to share the excellent
news that our new Director of Sacred
Music, Andrew Kreigh, will begin his
time with us this coming Monday,
June 20th. Andrew is a native of
Madison, Wisconsin. He is leaving his
position as the Director of Music for the |
Roman Catholic Diocese of Madison
where he served as organist and
Director of the Diocesan Choir and
Diocesan Schola Cantorum. Andrew
also served as Director of Liturgy and
Sacred Music for Saint Bernard and
Immaculate Heart of Mary Catholic
Churches in Madison.

Andrew holds his master's degree in organ performance from the
University of lowa where he studied under the instruction of Dr. Gregory
Hand. He holds a Bachelor of Music in Music Business and Piano
Performance from the University of Wisconsin Oshkosh, where he
studied with Dr. Eli Kalman. Prior to his master's studies, Andrew served
as assistant organist with Dr. Ezequiel Menendez at the Cathedral of Saint
Joseph in Hartford, Connecticut.

In addition to his work in sacred music and performing schedule, Andrew
has overseen multiple organ projects and installations, including the
renovation of the organ at his home parish Immaculate Heart of Mary
Parish in Monona, Wisconsin, the re-voicing, restoration, and installation
of a 35-rank Wicks organ at Saint Matthew Catholic Church in Cedar
Rapids, lowa.

You will see Andrew around the parish beginning on Monday and will
hear him play at the Masses this coming weekend. Please join me in
extending to him the warmest of welcomes.

Lastly, a huge word of thanks to Ben Blasingame, who, for the past 11
months, took on the role of our Interim Director of Sacred Music. Not
only did he play for many of the Masses and liturgies, but he planned,
practiced with the choir, scheduled soloists, and prepared the weekly
worship aids. Ben has put his heart and soul into this work and I am so
grateful to him.

Monsignor Henry Breier

ARCHBISHOP OF ST. Louis
The Most Reverend
Mitchell T. Rozanski

REcTOR
Monsignor Henry Breier
314.373.8206
breier@cathedralstl.org

SENIOR ASSOCIATE
Monsignor Gregory Mikesch
314.373.8207
mikesch@cathedralstl.org

PAROCHIAL VICAR
Reverend Zachary Povis
314.373.8204
zacharypovis@archstl.org

DEACON
Deacon John Curtin
Deacon Dean Mandis

DIRECTOR OF SACRED MUSIC
Andrew Kreigh
314.373.8227

BUSINESS MANAGER
Mr. Tom Fasl
314.373.8231

OFFICE MANAGER
Ms. Cindi Gerber
314.373.8202

EVENTS MANAGER
Ms. Mary Ann Fox
314.373.8208

TOURS - ST. JOHN’S BIBLE
Ms. Susie Irons
314.373.8205

DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT
Ms. Chrissy Chapo
314.373.8220
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As Catholics, we show our concern ARG BISEHOE

th . h If dd t MITCHELL
with every issue where life and dignity ROZANSKI
are undermined

SERVE THE LORD
Catholic Social Teaching shows us how to make both ERAVAENEEERWNIR R
the distinctions and the connections that are needed

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,
This week we celebrate an unusual feast day, the nativity of St. John the Baptist.

There are only three birthdays celebrated in the liturgical calendar. 1) The birthday of Jesus on Dec. 25.

2) The birthday of Mary on Sept. 8. 3) The birthday of St. John the Baptist on June 23.

The simplest explanation of why we celebrate these three, and no others, is that their births were different from
everyone else’s: Jesus, because He was God in the flesh; Mary, because she was immaculately conceived; and
St. John the Baptist because he was sanctified by the Holy Spirit — as the Gospel of Luke says — while he
was still in his mother’s womb.

The readings for the feast day carefully and repeatedly highlight this theme of “being called and prepared by
God while still in the womb.” The first reading from the vigil notes: “before you were born I dedicated

you” (Jeremiah 1:5); the first reading for the feast day notes: “from my mother’s womb He gave me my
name” (Isaiah 49:12). The Psalm refrain for the vigil states: “Since my mother’s womb, you have been my
strength” (Psalm 71:6); the Psalm for the feast day states: “you knit me in my mother’s womb” (Psalm
139:13). The Gospel for the vigil states: “He [John] will be filled with the Holy Spirit even from his mother’s
womb” (Luke 1:15). Finally, the Gospel for the feast day talks about the remarkable circumstances
surrounding John’s birth.

It seems fitting to reflect on this feast day and theme as we prepare for a momentous Supreme Court decision
regarding life in the womb. If Roe v. Wade is overturned, how should we react?

Well, first, I think we can and should rejoice — a harmful legal precedent will have fallen. Our nation’s
history has taught us that no group of human beings should be classified in law as non-persons. When they are,
there are terrible consequences for individuals and for society, and that has certainly been true of abortion.

Second, though, I think we will need to react with determination.

We will need to be more determined than ever to walk with moms in need. Anyone who feels overwhelmed by
pregnancy should have places to turn for practical help. We need to be committed to providing that help.

We will need to be more determined than ever to secure legislation concerning abortion and alternatives to
abortion on the state level. Thankfully, this twofold approach has been a hallmark of Missouri’s legislation.

Continued on next page...
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Finally, we will also need to be more determined than ever to show the connections between all the issues that
touch on human life and dignity in Catholic Social Teaching. The first and most important of these is the direct
destruction of innocent life in the womb, and we cannot claim to stand for Catholic Social Teaching if we
ignore this issue. But our case for defending life is more credible — people hear us better — when we make it
clear that we’re concerned with every issue where life and dignity are undermined. Catholic Social Teaching
shows us how to make both the distinctions and the connections that are needed.

If Roe v. Wade is overturned, we will have an historic opportunity to reshape political discourse. That won’t
be easy. But Catholic Social Teaching gives us the tools to do it. I hope we can seize the moment.

Note: this column appeared in the St. Louis Review for June 20th—June 26th and may be read in the print edition or at https:/it.ly/35¢jOXr

5t. Bernadette Relics at
Basilica of Saint Louis, King of France
St. Louis, Missouri
Friday, July 8" to Sunday, July 10"

Save the date

Friday, July 8t For veneration times and other
information, please visit:

Basilica of Saint Louis, King of France

The Old Cathedral, www.oldcathedralstl.org
209 Walnut Street | St. Louis, MO 63102

Saturday, July 9* For details about the

Cardinal Rigali Center. 2022 US relic tour, please visit:

20 Al"ChbiShOp May Drive | St. Louis, MO 63119 WWW.Stbernadetteusa.org / StLOUiS
Sunday, July 10®

Basilica of Saint Louis, King of rance

The Old Cathedral
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REGISTER TODAY

Liturgy & Life in our
Church & Schools

The Liturgy s defined as "a ‘public work' or service done

T Sl

=

in the name of or on behalf of the people."
CCC Glossary

Learn about the many ways the faithful can
incorporate liturgy into the life of the Church
outside of the Sacrament of the Mass and ways to

enhance the Liturgical celebration of the Mass.

Thursday, July 28, 2022
9:00 am - 3:30 pm
Cardinal Rigali Center

Register online at our website:
https://www.archstl.org/sacred-worship/events
workshops/liturgy-and-life-in-our-church-schools

Details on the various workshops and
presenters can be found at the link above.

Questions: amybuehrle@archstl.org
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The Blessed Sacrament

The Solemnity of Corpus Christi is celebrated on
the first Sunday after the Solemnity of the Most Holy
Trinity. This feast began with St. Juliana, a young
Belgian nun in the thirteenth century, who received in
prayer an inspiration for a feast that would celebrate
and promote the gift of the Real Presence of Christ in
the Holy Eucharist. This feast would eventually
spread throughout the province, continent, and world.
Corpus Christi and its accompanying procession with
the Blessed Sacrament, celebrating the sacrament and
signifying God’s presence in our world and in our
lives and reminding us of our common pilgrimage to
Heaven, is a prayerful and edifying act of the entire
Church. As a general rule, devotions are not men-
tioned in the Code of Canon Law. However, because
of the importance of this devotion in the life of the
Church, canon 944 mentions it: “When it can be done
in the judgment of the diocesan bishop, as a public
witness of the veneration toward the Most Holy Eu-
charist, a procession is to be conducted through the
public streets, especially on the solemnity of the
Body and Blood of Christ.” On this feast we can ex-
press our gratitude for the opportunity to receive our
Lord every Sunday in the Eucharist, to adore Him in
prayer, and to show Him to the rest of the world in
the streets of our archdiocese.

Visit archstl.org/dynamic for more info.

Sacred Heart Month

June has traditionally been the month devoted to a
special attention to the Sacred Heart of Jesus. Every
Cathedral household is encouraged to develop a fa-
milial devotion to the Sacred Heart. This is a signifi-
cant effort to instill in each member of the parish a
new or deeper devotion to the "love of the Son of
God" who has embraced His cross for our salvation.

The Gift That Has No Season

Over the years, it has been gifts left to the Cathedral
Basilica in wills, Bequests, and memorials that have
largely enabled us to continue to operate as a place of
worship. As we approach year end and consider the
upcoming tax season, please remember the Cathedral
Basilica Parish in your will or charitable giving plans.

Mission Appeal

Join the worldwide mission of Jesus. On Sunday,
July 3rd we are invited to take part in our Church’s
worldwide mission by special “prayer and sacrifice”
through the Propagation of Faith Appeal.

Catholics have extended their love and generosity
to the missions of the world through the Propagation
of Faith, the Church’s central source of mission sup-
port.

This year, the missionary priest from the Philip-
pines, Rev. Anthony Bautista of the Religious Insti-
tute of the Alagad ni Maria (Disciples of Mary) will
be sharing his missionary experience among the
young people in the Philippines. We would like to
invite you to take part in his mission apostolate
through your prayers and donations as he reaches out
to so many youth who ar confronted with serious
challenges of addiction, materialism, violence, and
abuse.

What an opportunity you will have on July 3rd to
respond to our baptismal call to take part in our
Church’s missionary challenge...and to receive the
full graces of the Eucharist offered for us by this mis-
sionary priest.

Please be generous in responding to our Lord’s
call to each one of us to take part in His mission to
all people.

Did You Know?
Good Shepherd (T) Catholic Charities
Children & ARCHDIOCESE OF SAINT LOUIS

PARISH AMBASSADOR NEWS

Family Services
is a one of Catholic Charities eight agencies.
Good Shepherd connects children with families
and keeps families connected through quality,
care focused programs, including a maternity
shelter, pregnancy and parenting support, foster
care, and adoption.

In 2021, Good Shepherd served more than
3,300 mother, babies, youth and families in St.
Louis and the surrounding region.

For more information or to get involved, please
contact your Parish Ambassador(s) Linda Pall-
mann at llopezl8@hotmail.com and Michael Pajor.
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PRAY FOR THE SICK

It is our responsibility in the Lord to remember the
sick, who are especially close to the Redeemer in
their suffering.

Linda Baldwin Dorothy Quinn

Janice Bashford Keith & Terri Reason
Barbara Beckemeyer Kelvin Ayala Reyes
Joe Dubuque Mary Riley

Wayne Eultgen Vivian Rachel Rossen
Deborah Harlan Resy Sanchez
Jennifer Jaswal Mickey Shears
Lenore Molloy Durie Shiebler

Edwin Ayala Padilla Mary Anne Work
Pauline Price Betty Ytzaina

A Thought on The Sanctity Of Life

“Through our prayers and through the interces-
sion of St. Joseph, patron of fathers, may fathers
come to know the irreplaceable role they hold in
the lives of their children, and the responsibility
they share in welcoming God’s gift of new life!”

Most Reverend Shelton J. Fabre, Bishop of Houma-
Thibodaux
“Fathers’ Irreplaceable Role in Welcoming Life”

Hours for Fr. Marco

Fr. Marco offers spiritual discussion and confes-
sion Tuesday through Friday from 10am—noon and
2pm—4pm. You will find him just off the Narthex
of the Cathedral. Walk-ins are welcome and no
appointment is necessary.

Matthew 25 Come Alive

Often we find ourselves approached on the street
with requests for assistance for food or a bus pass. In
order to live Matthew 25, parishioners should consid-
ering carrying fast food gift cards and a book of bus
tickets. That way, you can provide substantive assis-
tance when asked, without resorting to cash. Also,
encourage those seeking assistance to call 2-1-1,
United Way's assistance hotline, or the Cathedral’s
SVDP HotLine at 314-373-8288.

For the Poor

On the first Sunday of every month, the Cathedral
Parish collects foodstuffs and canned goods (non-
perishable items only, please!) for delivery to food

pantries in the area. Our next parish food drive will be
held on Sunday, July 3rd.

Father’s Day Blessing

"God is the giver of all life human and divine. May
He bless the fathers in our midst. They, with their
wives, are the first teachers of their children in the
ways of faith. May they also be the best of teachers
bearing witness to the faith by what they say and do
in Christ Jesus our Lord." With those words the
Church blesses the new fathers of children during the
baptism ceremony. But we echo those words today as
we extend a blessing and our promise of prayer for all
those who are fathers and who teach us in so many
ways what God must be like. May God, the Father of
all, bless you!
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STEWARDSHIP ALIVE!

Anima Christi Young Adults

All young adults interested in growing the fellow-
ship of our young adult community are invited to the
next young adult gathering scheduled for Thursday,
June 23rd. We begin with Adoration and confes-
sions in the church at 6:30pm (enter through the west
door by the playground), followed by dinner in Bo-
land Hall at 7:30 p.m. Please join us, in full or in part,
to deepen your relationship with Christ and with one
another. For additional information, please e-mail the
group at AnimaChristiStL@gmail.com.

Women of the Cathedral

All parish women are invited to come grow in faith
and fellowship together. The next gathering of Wom-
en of the Cathedral for Mass, breakfast and fellow-
ship will be Saturday, July 9, 2022. We will begin
with 8am Mass together in the Cathedral and then
move to Boland Hall for a light breakfast and a short
informative program until 10am. For information
and to RSVP for the breakfast, please text or phone
Barbara Murray at 314-974-6900 by July 6, 2022.

OFFERTORY COLLECTION FOR
THE WEEKEND OF 06/12/2022

Offertory $9,569.07
Loose 4,064.25
Cardinal Glennon 175.00
Catholic Communications 25.00
Landscaping 151.25
Maintenance 509.00
Permanent Diaconate 5.00
Retirement Fund for Religious 5.00
Online Giving 4,629.00

Men of the Cathedral

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament

Men of the Cathedral invite all men and women
of the parishioners and all visitors to join in the Ado-
ration of the Blessed Sacrament on June 28™ in the
Cathedral. Adoration will begin sharply at 6 PM.

Monsignor Breier will be away on a much-deserved
holiday and we will be blessed to have Fr. Joseph
Jiang, the founder of the Men of the Cathedral, with
us to officiate our evening of Adoration.

For those who have shared this amazing evening,
please invite your friends and family. For those of
you who have hesitated as you may not be a regis-
tered parishioner or you do not know others in the
parish, this is your invitation to engage with our Lord
and your fellow Catholics.

Our numbers are growing and there is plenty of
room in the Cathedral, so let’s fill all the kneelers to
thank Him giving us eternal life as well as all of our
personal causes.

After Adoration, all men are invited to move to Bo-
land Hall for dinner and fellowship.

Please RSVP to Michael Weisbrod at
314.918.2893 or michael.weisbrod@rcfstl.org by
Monday, June 27", The suggested offering for the
evening is $ 20 per attendee payable at the dinner.

Weekly Thoughts on Giving

“They all ate and were satisfied. And when the
leftover fragments were picked up, they filled
twelve wicker baskets.” (LUKE 9:17)

The story of the Loaves and Fishes shows us that
when you share what you have, even if it doesn’t
seem like that much, miracles can happen! Do not
think that your gift is too small or insignificant!
Each of us has a role in God’s plan; you just need
to place your trust in the Lord. Nothing is impos-
sible with God. You may be the answer to some-
one else’s prayer.
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LiTurGicAL MINISTERS FOR JUNE 25-26, 2022

Extraordinary Lectors Ministers of Care Servers Ushers

Jonathan Klimpel  Klimpel, Robinson, Doug Weber Dave Meyer
Pat Harper Metheny, Harper Frank Snyder

Barb Murray Willie Stevens

Doug Weber Vito Alu
Lawanda Reason
Barb Murray

Parish Information

Registration in Parish
To join our parish, please register online at https://cathedralstl.org/about-basilica/parish-life or call the rectory at 314-373-8202.

Online Giving is a secure and convenient web-based service to make your weekly or monthly contributions to Cathedral Parish
from your computer, or laptop, or tablet. Simply access the Cathedral website (www.cathedralstl.org) and go to Parish Online
Giving under the “GIVE” tab. Then follow the easy instructions to set up your secure account and authorize your contributions to
be automatically withdrawn from your bank account on the date you specify.

Baptism of Infants
Parents requesting Baptism should be registered members of the parish. To schedule baptisms or register for baptismal preparation
classes for parents or godparents, contact the rectory at 314-373-8202.

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults
For persons interested in becoming Catholic, contact the rectory at 314-373-8202.

Anointing of the Sick

Parishioners facing surgery or struggling with serious illness may request this sacrament by calling the rectory at 314-373-8202.

Vocations to Christian Marriage
Couples planning to marry at the Cathedral Basilica may contact Mary Ann Fox at 314-373-8208.

Vocations to Holy Orders and Consecrated Life
Those who feel called to this life are invited to call the Archdiocesan Office of Vocations
at 314 -792-6460.

CATHEDRAL BASILICA RECTORY

4431 Lindell Boulevard, St. Louis, MO 63108
314-373-8200 » fax 314-373-8290

www.cathedralstl.org — Email: parish@cathedralstl.org
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